WORLD COUNCIL OF CHURCHES GENEVA

To: All Resettlement Offices

Ref: Pamily Reunions from Vietnam to

Other countries

From: Mercedes Saitzew

Date: 30.11.1977

www.lli

Since the mailing of our memo dated 7.11.1977, we have received a number of applications requesting us to assist with the family reunion of Vietnamese nationals with their relatives abroad.

I note that in the Section 14. Address, you all still use the term South Vietnam, which is of course no longer correct and should be replaced by:

Socialist Republic of Vietnam

In the section Place of Birth it is alright to state Saigon as this is what the place was called at the time, but the country should be designated simply as Vietnam, rather than South Vietnam.